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Dear Parents and Carers, 

We have had a brilliantly busy final week at Underhill!  
 
Mr Dale announced the winners of the art competition, we have been focusing on 'Growth' in our 
wonderful science week activities and it was fantastic to see all the children arriving at school as scientists 
today.  We saw a dazzling array of Easter/Spring crowns yesterday and it was very hard to choose the 
winners!  Year 5 organised and led our annual House Easter Egg Hunt on the field today which was 
brilliant fun. The house winner will be announced to the children after the holidays. What a great way to 
end a jam packed term! 
 
We are so proud of all your children have achieved this term. They really are amazing!  
 
Wising you a fantastic holiday and we are looking forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday 20th April. 
 

Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 

 
 

HEADS' CORNER 
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ATTENDANCE  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beech 69.17 
Maple 86.21 
1 Oak 93.40 
1 Willow 90.28 
2 Chestnut 93.15 
2 Palm 91.67 
3 Cedar 91.95 
3 Hornbeam 90.77 
3 Yew 94.05 
4 Cherry 90.37 
4 Larch 94.05 
4 Pine 90.43 
5 Holly 94.83 
5 Laurel 93.61 
5 Sycamore 90.28 

6 Ash 90.18 

6 Elm 87.65 

6 Hawthorn 93.89 
 

 House attendance 

Balmoral – 91.32 
 
Windsor – 87.92 

 
Holyrood – 89.35 
 
Sandringham – 91.30 
 
 

 
 
Please remember any absences leading up to the 
Easter holiday and straight after will be unauthorised 
unless medical evidence is provided. Failure to 
provide evidence may result in a Fixed penalty Fine 
by the local authority. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PUNCTUALITY 
  

School starts at 8.40 please ensure you are on time. There are a number of families arriving to school late 
each day. We understand that there is a lot of traffic congestion in and around the area. However, this 
seems to be the norm now. Please therefore leave extra time for your your journeys to and from school, in 
both the morning and in the afternoon when you come to pick up your children. Being late regularly will 
have an impact on your child’s learning and regular late marks may result in a fixed penalty fine from the 
London Borough of Barnet Education Welfare Team. All the children start the day with reading, phonics 
or writing at 9am. Missing part or all of this session has a huge impact on their progress.  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

   

 
5 LAUREL COOKING  
 
5 Laurel have been cooking Spaghetti Bolognese in D&T this week. They loved the cooking and many said 'the food 
tasted better than school dinners'. A couple of children even used their skills to cook their mum a bolognese for Mother's 
Day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT TRANSLATORS  

We are looking for parent translators to help some of our families who are new to English. If you are 
bilingual and are able to help translate when new families start at Underhill, then we would love to hear 
from you. Please contact the office with your details and the language(s) you speak if you can help.  
 
Thank you 
 
Jess Crosby 
EAL Lead 
 

 

SCHOOL MEALS 
Please remember you can only change meal options by giving the office 1 weeks notice.  
School meals are £2.34 a day payable on school money.  
 

 

 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

UNDERHILL ART COMPETITION 

This week, the Underhill Art competition came to a close. There were over 50 entries and some incredible 
pieces of artwork which ranged from charcoal drawings to origami and paintings. 
 
After much consideration, the winners were picked from each year group. 
 
          Reception: Leo                                                                      Year 1: Ronika                             
 
       
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
         Year 2: Teddy                                                       Year 3: Sami 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 4: Einara                                                            Year 5: Kanon 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 
 

 
Year 6: Adam 
 

 
Congratulations to all the winners! 
  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 
19th April      Staff INSET (School closed for children)  
20th April      Children return to school  
21st April     Year 4 Natural History Museum trip  
 



 

      

 

 

 

BACE Holidays is back!  

BOOK NOW FOR EASTER 
2022! 

BACE Holidays is back again for the Easter 
Holidays 2022! Once again, bringing a wide range 
of free daily activities/camps with a hot healthy 
lunch included for young people aged 5 - 16, who 
live in, or attend school in Barnet and are in receipt 
of free school meals, funded by the Department of 
Education. 

Book now :  https://barnetyouth.uk/BACEHolidays 

 

BACE Easter Holidays dates across the Borough of 

Barnet are: 

Monday 04 April - Friday 08 April & Monday 11 - 

Thursday 14 April* 

*Dates and Times are varied depending on location 

  

 MUSIC TUITION 

Barnet Educational Art’s Trust offer 
music lessons at our school. 

Do you have a child who is interested 
in learning a musical instrument? 

Any budding musicans from Year 3-6? 

Bookings for instrumental lessons for 
the Summer term 2022 are  now open. 
Please book at: 

https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-
based-instrumental-lessons/ 

  

Here you can find details of the music 
lessons on offer and can log into your 
online account to pay or, 
register if new.   
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BARNET COURSES 
 
Please find attached a flyer for the Autism pre-school programme starting mid- March. This 
programme is open to all parents with a child who has a diagnosis of Autism, aged 0-6. 
If you have any questions regarding this you can speak to our SENCO Sue York. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 
 

 
NEW FAMILY LINKS COURSES  
The Children's Centre will be running a 10 week Nurture program called Family Links. This is a 10week 
course which will run from April 26th - July 12th and this includes an additional taster session to introduce 
you to the course and check if it's right for you.  
Children are rewarding, stimulating and fun, but looking after them can be stressful and challenging. The 
Nurturing Programme helps deal with those challenges so that you can have a calmer, happier life. Family 
Links is a tried and tested programme, it helps us think about what we do, why we do it and how it makes 
us feel. 
If you are interested please pick up a leaflet from Underhill School front reception and then book your place 
with Saydie - 07718 648300 or Beverly 07950 791287. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
ESOL COURSE  
 Would you like to improve your English speaking, reading, writing and listening skills? We will be 
starting ESOL - English for speakers of other languages in January 2022, Wednesday mornings 9.15am -
11.15am. Please contact us at info@underhillcc.barnetmail.net or text 07511 273 564 to book your place. 
We are unable to offer creche facilities. 
 
This is the link for the autumn term timetable.  
https://be801be7-27ae-403d-b550-
25d9901a126c.filesusr.com/ugd/9779ab_e6b1abf05ecf467e811c62c74d94069d.pdf 
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